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Christmas Newsletter 2017
Dear Jo’s friends Supporter,
In May we celebrated 10 years as a registered charity. The picture for CUP patients in the UK in 2017 is very much better than it was in 2007. A patient group that was largely ignored ten years ago now has recognition. CUP incidence and mortality is declining faster than ever before. CUP research into improved diagnosis and treatment is growing and starting to show promise. 

The future for CUP patients lies in understanding the molecular nature of the tumour. Two main ways of approaching this are apparent in 2017: using molecular profiling to aid diagnosis and gain a better idea of the patient’s potential primary site for more rational chemotherapy; and using molecular analysis techniques to identify ‘actionable mutations’ of the cancer, where the primary site is of little relevance, for targeted immunotherapy treatment.  Pressure is growing on the NHS to introduce large scale ‘genomic sequencing’ but the average CUP patient is unlikely to see the benefits of the ‘molecular revolution’ without paying for these improved diagnostic techniques. Following the ‘immunotherapy route’, we have committed £100,000 towards a trial at Hammersmith Hospital to assess the value of immunotherapy treatment for CUP patients. This is scheduled to start in the New Year. 
Cancer immunotherapy attempts to stimulate the immune system to destroy tumours in a similar way that the immune system tackles other invasions. Immunotherapy treatment has led to remarkable clinical responses in patients with many different types of cancer, including melanomas, non–small-cell lung cancer, renal cell carcinoma, bladder cancer, and some lymphomas.  Immunotherapy – which does not have the punishing side effects of chemo - seems to have worked most effectively when the cancer is ‘hyper-mutated’. On that score, CUP would seem to fit the bill. Because there is no significant understanding of CUP biology this is a shot in the dark; but a shot worth trying.

When I started writing about CUP ten years ago I used a military metaphor in describing chemotherapy as a ‘thousand bomber raid’ (with its inevitable collateral damage) in comparison to the equivalent of a surgical strike of a precision-guided missile (targeting mutations or genetic changes in cancer cells). Precision strikes are now becoming a reality.

There is more information in our Annual Report and in the 10 year Review which are both available on request.

With Best Wishes for Christmas and the New Year,
John Symons
john@cupfoundjo.org
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